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‘- 'I -  ASSASSINAS'ION OF JOHN F. KENNEDY
i .

[ 3]

Thursday,'May 18, 1978~

U. S. House of Representatives, -

5 John F. Kennedy Subcommittee of
Select .Committee on AssaSSLnatlons’
7 H
' Washington;_D. C. o i
) Depoéition.of! |
7 i T S ALAN B. WHITE =~ S . ?
N % called for examination by staif.counsel'ﬁor the subcbmmitt;e,
U & jpursuant to notiée, in the offiees of House Annex>II, Room
va b B - . .
. N ' '3370, Second and D Str‘eéts;, Southwest, Washington, D. C.,
v i , . _ S .
) N { beginning at 10:00 a.m., hefore Albert Joseph LaFrance, a
41 , : o :
| ? Nétary Public in and'fo;.the District of'quumbia, when were %
Izi éresent on behéif of the :espective parties: {
[ : ' . H
16; For the Subcommittee: - ' !
AT . : — :
g MICHAEL GOLDSMITH, ESQ.,.Htaff Counsel

19 | For the Deponent:

20 (There was no representat..on by counsel)
21
!
- i |
, 23 |
g H i
. / 1
i i
. ay
o 2 | ‘
! !
sz f '?
rd -~ :: ;
I |
q . i
. i ) . |
‘ : ﬂn : m 2 -~ i
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- 2 % whereqponv
:1 A.LANIS.WHI’II‘E\_ S | —
»4-% ﬁaving'been fifst duly SWOXn, was examined and testified as
5 follows: - |
6 Mr Goldsmith. Please state YOur ﬁame and occupati'on
; for the record.
R : ' Mr.. White. My name .s Alan B. White. I am presently |
3 ' involved in real estate. i
! . . |
10 " Mr. Goldsmith. In wiat state do you live, Mr. White?r '
n | ~ Mr. White. 1In Virginia.
*,2‘, | Mr. Go]idsmith. " Are rou here vql}untarily today and with-
‘ 13 | out subpoena_l?
S Mr. White. Yes.
13 Mr, Goldsmith.l Have yoﬁ received a copy qf the Committee?
16 | ‘Rules and sﬁpporting feso Lut-;ion? ;
A7 Mr. White. I havé.
13 I M.r Goldsmith. Have y‘ou’had a chance tcs read Coﬁittee
g | Rulg' Nu.mber. 4?
.26 | a Mr White.- Yes. |
i] - Mx. Goldsmith. Do y»u understand that rule?
. 27 i Mr. White. Yes sir. |
.' ] | 9 l, Mr Goidsmith. ‘Do y)u ﬁnders_f_and you have a rj;.ght. to !
. 24 : counsel? |
| Py !l “'Mr. White. I do.
NW 48331 DocId:SiT?'??l? Page 4 ? 5‘3 ;2 ﬁf\& g % i..) ; lf? ‘ 400 . !
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Mr. Goldsmith. Do you waive that right?

R
'Y

Mr. White. I do.

3 Mr. Goldémith. Mr. White, under the Committée Rules the
) . 3 witness has a right to .re:eive a copy of the deposition trans-

3 scripﬁ. Howe#er,‘by virtie of the arrangement‘thgt the

6 E Commitéee has worked out with the Central Intelligence Agency

7 in situations where we ar: inter#iéwing present or fq;mer

3! rAgenqy eﬁéloyees, I have bheen réquested to ask those witnesses

9 to waive the right actualty;to receive a copy of the'deposi; '

' : f

Io.g tion statement. .The waivir goes only to the'right to receive_I

n % a copy. We would naturaliy give you full access to review

12 i, the copy and to:evalﬁate.tt.for accuracy, what have.you, and

eventually to ‘sign.it and verify it.

Mr. White. = That would be my only'concern.

157 Mr. Goldsqéth. You ire willing to waive the right to
el —réceive a eopy? |
a7 | Mr. White. To have it, vyes.
13 Mr. Goldémith. You ire content simply to review-it and
19 evaluate it for‘accuracyf
.20 ' Mr. White. Yes;
21 Mr. Goldsmith. Have you had a chance to mad the letter
. T 22 ! "which 1.5 labeill.efi J.._- F. K Doc umen't: ._96837? . — -
:;} K % “Mr. White. 'Yes.- E
N\

. 24 Mr. Goldsmith. Let the record note that correspondence
: i

a2

with JFK Exhibit 94 used at the‘Commit;eé hearings, a letter

]
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from acting DCIA to the Clairman of the Committee. Do you

understand that letter?
Mr. White. Yes, I dc.
Mr. Goldsmith. The nandate of this Committee is to

investigage thé assassination of the President, to determine

" whether or not there was : conspiracy, to evaluate the per-

formance of the investigative agehcies including the Bureau,

the CIA, and finally to evaluate the performance of the

Warren Commission. Do yot understand that?

Mr. White. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. Have you had any discussion with any

present or former Agency employees in reference to testimomy-

that tﬁey may have given befére this Committee?

Mr. White. No.

Mr. qudsmith. Have you h;d any discussion or contact
wifh the Agency in reference to thé testimony thét you are
going to give here today?

Mr; white. Only as ta'my legal rights,‘not as'to sub—-
stance. | | | |

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Waite, where were you employed in-

19637

Mr. White. As.of Junz 1963 I was Deputy Chief of the CIA

Station in Mexico City.

Mr. Golésmitﬁ.' How many years were you emplbyed with the

CIA overall? . - .

1 AT Lnr 4pg
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t | ‘ ;
1@} Mr. White. From August 1946 until 31 July, 1976.
a Z | Mr. Coldsmith. I did no£ catéh the firsf date. August
3 i of whét year?
. o Mr. White. August ‘15'4‘6v. A
3 Mr. Goldsmith. .For_the record Ifwil; state I am staff
6 'counsei for thé Committee and I am designated to tﬁke this %
. : i
7 depoSiﬁion. o ”_" CT
3.0 - : Whaf Qe:e your responsibilitieé as Deputy Chief of Statio%
5 in Mexico City? | :
10 i Mr. White. My responsibilities were whatever ﬁhe Chief =
‘1l of station decided to havu'me'dp} i would like to be more '
i2 " specific than thét but it was a”very_peéuiiar relationship.
_. i2 | I‘ honestly cannot be more specific than that. I was required
34 to keeé myself up to date to the extent I was permitted on
18 % " everything that was going on. | |
14 %, Mr. Goldsmith. ,Didvyour work involved actualy contact
17; with agents? |
" , ‘Mr. White. Yes, it did. |
19 | ' Mr. Goldsmith. Did :'ou work involve-icontact with the_ !
_:oi various surveillance operﬂtions:that the Agency had? i
AN Mr. White;- No ‘direc':, not direct, 6nly through staff :

‘ . 22 ll personnel who were direct.y involved J.n it. | ;
) 13% Mr, Goidsmith.i Were you aware of the nature of the %
. _ 24 E ._surveil,l'ance operations 't2_1at,we;e in eff’ecté ’
- as % 1M:. White.  Yes, I was. §
- : 5

i |
| ] TAD QIADET BT
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-assume he was thought to lie highly competent.

'maihtained by the Mexico (ity Station? Were they thorough?
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Mr. Goldsmith. Who was the Station Chief:in'Mexico Cityﬂ

Mr. White. Winston ficott. |

Mr. Goldsmith. Can :ou éive us your evaluaﬁion as to
his competence as Statiop Chief? | .

Mr. White. He had been there for:1l3 yéars. He knew and

was. known by anybody who sras of any impdrtance in Mexico. He

was left there by the Dircctor for that length of time. I
Mr. Goldsmith. - What about the nature of the files

Mr. White. -They'ﬁeru incredible. They were exhaustive l
and'duplicati%é in'e§ery-uonceivable way.

Mr. Goldsmith. When Qou were in-Mexico City did you know
Herbert Manell?1 |

Mr. White. I did.

Mr. Goldsmith. What was his responsibility?

' |
Mr. White. He was Chief of the Soviet Operations Section;

>

at the station.

Mr. Goldsmith;. What about David Phillips?

Mr. White. David Ph;llips-was Chief df thé QA Section,
Covert Aétién‘Section. .

Mr. QoidSmith. Did lr, Phillips'work at any time in-
charge of tﬁe éubén Opera:ions?

Mr. White. In the l.tter part of his tour he was in

charge of Cuban Operation:.

s |

3
A

3
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i
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_her main responsibilitites: were to handle the surveillance

ever.%:She did:not have ~--- well, she didn't have normal,

'regular_contact with the jpeople in the phto operation.

|

I' | : ' | o ' -
o pees THB QEPRIT 0 - 4l

. Gbldsmith. ' Did ydu know Bob Shaw?

. White. Yes.

K F R

. Goldsmith.> What was his responsibility? -
Mr. White. He was Chief of the Cuban Oéerétions as well
subsequent to David Phill:ps' departure.
| Mf. Goldsmith. Did ou know Aﬁn Goodpasture?

Mr. Wwhite. I did.

Mr. Goldsmith. What were her responsibilities?

Mr. White. She was & Special AsSistant to Win Scott and

operations.

Mr. Goldsmith. By strveillance operations do you mean

-

both the wire tap ‘and the phétdsurveillénce operations?

Mr. White. " Yes, I do. Prinéipally the wire taps, how-

That was handled out of tLe'SoViet Section.

Mr. Goldsmith. "When you asy that she had responsibility

for the wiretap operation:., was that for both the operations

against the Cuban and the Soviet Enbassies?

Mr. White. Yes. Th:t responsibility was shared, however,

e e e e e

She dealt with the outside: contract aéent, whb worked with the

Mexican security rgpresen;tives who were actually manning the '

phone taps.

Mr. Goldsmith. I have a document here which is referred



l‘ : . N !
1§| to as CIA Dogument Numbe:: 170 which was prepared by Ann
h 2 % .Goédp;sture. I would like to have you iooklat it where it
3 % says "Unilateral photo So”iets.“r It lists Ann Goéd pasture,
4 E alternate CO ana internal routing. .Does £hat in any way help
5 i you remember'what her responsibilitiés were with regard to thei
_3 ;. photo Aperation?, E
; ; Mr. White. ' I didn't arrive until June 1963. T don't ‘l
2 ; understana what this was, _What was the purpodse. of theée names%
! : . i-
) T Mr. Goldsmith. ~Apparently Ms. Goodpasture was asked to }
i . _
10 E cdmplié'a list of peoéle-ﬁnwthe Mexico Citylstation and their
S | 'fesponsibilities; What you ﬁre 1bokinglat is éhat iist.
12 o Mr. White. I knew ﬁune ;f these people. If I knew them
‘ . 13 at all I kneyv them by cryptonums orrtrans_cribe'rs. |
id j ' Mr. Goldsmith.' Plea:ie don't concern yourself with the
: ' ' !
‘5% other individuals. |
i - o
}6% Mr. White. Okay, a list of unilateral photos, Soviets.
,17} Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know what Ms. Good pasture's
]ai' résponsibilities were with regard to the photo operations?
llg; Mr. Whité. As near us I can recolléct she picked up the

0 | film periodically from th:: agent who manned the photo.

-1 ' Mr. Goldsmith. That was Mr. Sam Bernardi?

Mr. White. No. He vas a station technician; There was

e e e i e e o o e = | e e 4 = e o

[ 8]
[N}

-2 |° an automatic camera set up across the street from the entrance

i~ to -the Soviet Embassy. W: had agents’ living in there whom I

T

A

~e
"N

knew only by crytonYm. I am not sure whether she met those

i
oy

gt =3
i
Ho
SYRLY
i
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his Mexican wife there, me¢y have done the direct picking up

"and  then passed them to her.

"his responsibilities were: o e

'the_unilatéral:survéillance team.

“team. : _ : ;mm~"“””w

'CIA Number 170 lists Mr. "homas Keenan as being both with the

‘unilateral taps and with -he unilateral photosurveillance.

pecple direétly or whether Bob Bernardi, who had been the

Station Technician and then resigned in Mexico, who lived with

e

Mr. Goldsmith. What :bout Thomas Keenan. Do you know wha

Mr. White. Tom Keenin mainly handled the outside sur-
veillance team. . That was his princiéal'responsibility, He

did help Annié with some cf the pickup.’ To what degree, I

really don't know. But his main responsibility'waslrunning

Mxr. Goldémith. That wés the unilateral surveillance team
. * |

with regard to the photographs?

Mr. White. No;:itvau for everything. ' It may have

included the photographs. This was a physical surveillance

i
[

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes. For the record, I should say that is’

consistent with the documant which Ms. Good pasture prepared,

P

How many:different t:'pes of wiretap operations were in

effect in 1963,

Mr. White. - Types?

Mr. Goldsmith. My uiderstanding is that there was a

unilateral operation and 1 liaison operation.

= _M;ﬁ”. 'L{/:;:”.-
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Mr. White. That is ::ight.
Mr._Goldomith. Was :ﬁeré any other operation?
Mr. White. MNot *tele:;hone, tolthe best 0f my knowledge.
- Mr. Goldsmith. What phones did you.focus-on in regard
to thelunilateral operation?
Mr. White. The unllzteral operatlons were --'they changel
all the time. The only one who determlned what they would be

was Win Scott. I have to say agaln to the best of my recolleg

-..._...___? e __,_&_ e e e oo vt v 1o

codld not discretely ask ‘:he Mexicans to do.
Mr. Goldsmith. The .iaison operation was one that you
did jointly with the Mexi.:ans?

Mr. White. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. Turn.ng to the liaison operation against |
l
the Soviet Compound do y»Hu recall how many phones were belngl

tapped? -

Mr. White. You are only concerned with the Soviet target
now? | | | |

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes. We will.get-to the Cuban l;ter.

Mr. White. lI hooestLy do ﬁot-know numbors.

Mr. Goldsmith:. What abuot the Cuban operaticn? - B

Mr. White{ I can't jive you‘humbers there either.
Mr. Goldsmith. Coull you give some sort of an estimate?
Mr. White. My recollection is that there was a total of

-

: !
30 lines at any oné time ind that half of those were given to i
. : }

[]

T - 44
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the Mexican Government an« the other half were reserved to us.

The ones that were reserved to us the product was shared with

' the Mexicans on almost al.. of them. I think where it wasn't

- shared it was because the Mexicans didn't want to receive it.

I can't put my hands in the fife for the fact that all the
SoQiet.or all the Cuban tirgets wére on the joint tap. I thin
some of them may have beer. on the unilateral taé. So, I would
have to ssy that there wei'e probably more than —Q_well, the
Embaésy itself, the Embas:y éhones were clearly joint.

Whe?e home phonés we:e’tapped £here may haﬁe'Beeﬁ some
unilateral, some phohes ﬁhat we kept only for oqréelves._.
There were because anything that waéron the unilateral system
we did not share with the Mexicans. I am trying to think.how
many.

Mr. Goldsmith. Spec:.fically liaison taps against the

.Cuban target?

Mf. White. It is a uguess. Three or four maximum.

ﬁr; Goldsmith. Would you read CIA Number 150 thfough to
the end 6f ﬁhe paragrgph_ut the tope of the page of CIA .-
Number 162 starting whére itusafs "Liaison: Coverage"?

Mr. White. May I ésk what this document is?

Mr. Goldsmith. Certainly. That is an excerpt from the

Inspector General's repor: of 1977.

—

Mr. White. All righ:.

Mr. Goldsmith. My f.rst question is,'does that refresh

&

' , o : . :w il R Y : . P
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0o . . 12
your memory in any way as to the'number of phohes at the Cuban!

Embassy that were being e..ectronically tapped?

[ 2]

Mr. White. I see it says'five;' I would not have any

. : ! recollection of that because when we éot the transcripts we
3 just got them in'a bétch and I never paid any attention to
6 : what éame_from-what phone The mechanics of ﬁhis tﬁing were
7 ‘not part of my responsibiqity.
8 Mr. Goldsmith. I want you to understand I was not ques-
9 tioning the accuracy of your earlier answer. g
10.3 Mr. White. I got th: 30 right anyway;_' l
n Mr. Goldsmith. Yes, yéu did. 'I.was not making any repreT
¥2Ii séntation as to the accur.icy of.this.particular,documentt ‘
‘ o 13 . "Mr., Whité. | I _ca.ﬁ't ‘ault any part of. it as far.as I can
s ! see; There ére'a couple of subjective rémarks about Mexican i
“18 % 'officers about being brut:il and-corfupt”but'you-can say that i
16 % about a lot of Mexicans. |
. |
17% : ~ Mr. Goldsmith. This paragraph here in CIA Number 161 say%
lal'~th5t mid~-1962 "The Méxical_officer in charge of the LIENVOY

i

1 | " asked the American officer at LIENVOY listening post for the |
. . . l

|

|

|

. 20 j| telephone numbers of the Zuban and satellite Embassies in.
2 anticipétion of possible :overagé.’ Thé station immediately
’ . 22 | "disconnected all of the uiilateral telephone  taps on these

Embassies so that they wouald not be discovered when the

"Mexicans hooked up their taps."
j ’ ) ) |
; I am sure you understand that. Prior to mid-'62 was the

1D
tn

i
1

HERI
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There -are a lot of mechan..cal type bugs to work out of an |

_we had been doing against the Soviets and satellites at that |

on jointly with the Mexicins prior to 19622

d

AdiF A
g 434 DL
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liaison operation such thiat both the Mexican and the Americans

were jointly tappihg the soviet, Cuban and satellite Embassiesp
'Mr. White. The impl;Cafion,here is that the Mexicans
were not but wanted to. ‘ou see, this thing did not get

started until apparently, according to this, unti; mid-1958.

operation of that sort .be:ilore it begins to function properly.

So, I have no reason to bolieve that the Mexicans were tappingL

It was before my time theie so I was only dimly aware of what

|
- !
time.

That-Succession-of erents w¢uld haVe'been.logiéal because
we kept our unilateral. ta>s away from the Mexicans at all

times.

Mr. Goldsmith. What would the station have been working

Mr. White. Probably communists.

Mr. Goldsmith. Indirsidual persons?

Mr. White. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. As opposed'to the Embassy Compound?
Mr. White. Yes. |

Mr. Goldsmith. What happened to the transéript.that were

made of the:conversaﬁions that weré the subject of electronic f

surveillance? = : : !

Mr. White. The transcripts came in- several days after .

G i ‘gﬁ %E da L w3a .. |
EYRH LN RS

AN A 23
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'the conversation took place.

" the interest, and that sunmary was routed to specified officers

-station chief.

- wou;d-mark.the passage, send a note to Annie or go to her

“Since I was not working ir. detail with any of the operational

it down. _ , _ K

[
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As I recall we got eéither the
following morning or the rext morning -- I am sorry, the
morning after the convers:tion took place or two mornings

later we got a summary of what had been Eaid, depending upcn

in the station. Not everybody saw everything, as far as I

know, other than'the”peop]e who processed the material like
Ann Goodpasture and maybe in her absence Tom Keenan, the peopl

who saw it;were section ctiefs.and-myself and of .course:the

N e

Anybody wro wanted anythlng broken out further,
!
|

with it an-VSay "get a conplete transcription of this conver-

sation."

I always found the simmaries ample for my purposes.

targets, since I-had to kind of oversee all the operations
in the station it was selcom that I myself, asked to éo backi:
for something. So to ansver your question with regard to trant

scriptions, what was done with them, I can only say that if

i
they were in Russian they weould have to go back to Borls and |
get-him to run a complete transcription or if they were in L

some other language we hac a Polish-Czechoslavakian to break’

Mr. Goldsmith. It would take a few'days from the time

!
!

conversation came in unti:. the transcript came to the statlon°|

107
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N !i' ~ ©  Mr. White. VYes. ;
. : 2 :‘ Mr. ‘Goldsmith.- Was ixnn Good pasture the pefson who l
; o }i brought the transcript to the station? |
. _ 3 :l Mr. White. I think 1o0. The reasoh I am hesitating is
- 51 because.I keep thinking tliat somebody out of the Soviet
5 E Sectioﬁ, I think ifvasvHerb Manell's wife, who was handliﬁg f
7 E it, éoing back anf fértthth Tarasoff.
3 } | Mr. Goldsmith. Was inn Good Pasture acting in a super- |
9 { visory capacity with regaird to the liaison operations? i
'vfo % -Mf.-White. That is very difficult'to say. -That is very
1n ?. difficult to say. She carried with her ailot_of invisiblév
';2 authority that deyolved upon her because of hg; operational
) . 3 13 .re'lat.ion-shi‘p :with the Chief of Station, who had absolute
| id confidence in her. - She had a marvelous memory. She was 3
15 | meticulous in detail. I think_he had evéry reason to put

16 that_kind-of Erust in her

37 She reported directly to him., While she may not have

13 been invested with any cormand authority by virtue of her

|
!
_ |
19 -poéition_at the station, certainly she was a kind of unofficiai'

2 deputy for the purposes o:! the operations that whe was involveg
21 in.
. . 29 For example, we had -—his old ex~FBI guy on the outside

'

|
!
.-
|
|
I

}
!

who worked with the Mexiciins with the taps.  When Ann;spoke

“to George Monroe and said someﬁhing to him George knew damn ¢!

i well it had the backing o the Chief of Station. If he didn't]

2 ATARATT (9.
NERRF o :

| B
tne
=3

i
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!
T he could go around and check it out. By and largé there wasn'%
mﬁch qﬁestion in Ggorge's-mind that when Annie said "The

bo#s wants this“, that it came from Win. To that extent she

has sﬁpervisqry fésponsib;lity.. , Co

Mr. Goldsmith. "It was more of an unofficial. type respon-

sibility?
Mr. White. -Yes. She¢ was not in the hierarchy, let me

3 | put it that way. Does thit make it clear?

9 Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.
10 -"-Mr.jWhite.-'Okay.
._H i . ' Mr. Gbldsmi£h.- Wheﬁ the tranécripts came in whé would
127 be thé first person that :hey would be sent to? -- | |
‘ R "Mr. White. Scott.
| id © Mr. Goldsmifh; “Then Scott would foute'them to the !
13 é ‘respective sections? |
16% | Mr. White. Yes.  Th:y came in in two or three copies,
.17ﬁ I beliéve. -She would send them directly.tb him and he would
18 .underlirié them for ind.exizlg‘.. "It aid no_i; matter how many £imés%
19 'fhe:name appéafed it was inderlined for indexing. That is. i
' i

20 | why we had a room the siz: of the building for a card file.

21 B Anyway, the other coyy was then routed around to me and

i1 . . . - e ' : ¢
to the various sections chiiefs. :

[
| N )

Mr. Goldsmith. Afte: you people had reviewed these |

‘ . s4 i copies the transcripts woild be stored? ' . SR

Mr. White. "Yes. ' C R , 3

T we

]
e
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Mr. Goldsmith. At the Mexico City Station?

. A
. i
K

~)

Mr. White. Yes.

«“

Mr. Goldsmith. - Would the transcripts be sent to

headquarters?

Mr. White. When you are talking transcripts, I am
é ‘talking summaries. We se .dom saw transcripts. When I.say =
: R A . : | |
? we, I seldome saw transcr:.pts. Ivknow some of the section i
' !
3 |
. 1

chiefs did.. People working on the Soviet target would call

- i for transcripts occasiona..ly and I have seen them from time to!

i
|

10 time._ Bﬁt usualiy they wu;e asked for in order to get the
mn flavor.of a total conversution or to attempt to seé if there
12 4 Qas any sﬁbéﬁance.to sometﬁing that the summafy had alluded
_Ql'f i3] e, | - N S
' 14 More often.tﬁan not -hey were then either filed or N
: ) ) . : . |
]5% destroyed. If théy were'ﬁhoughtutd3be50fgSignificanbegtheyv. :
15 i were sent home to Washingon. My feeling is that by and largef

]
|
i

17 we did not clutter up the mails- back to Washington with a lot

13 of the detailed transcrip:ions.
19 ' Mr.lGoldsmith. Were most of the trasncfiétiOQS summarize
20 and stored in Mexico City”
é‘ ) Mr. White. The summiries were, yes.
. 29 Mr. Goldsmith. .What'aboiit the transcripts? Do ydu know

Y . JPUNENPEE——

about them?

Mr. White. No. I would have to defer to each section

~c 7 c¢chief on that.

o "n

\
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nation between'the wiretap operation and the photosurveillance;

operation so that if, for ex&m?le, one of the persons monitor-!

' pecple themselves were meuhanlcs. All they did was process th?

around the station who then would coordinate on. directions to

ey i
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Mr. Goldsmith._»Dp you know whether there was any coordifi
i

ing the wiretap came across an interesting conversation he

could in some way apprise the phbtosurveillance pecple that a

particular individual might be coming to the Eﬁbassy?_

Mr. White. To the besf of my knowledge it was not. The
wiretap operation was conciucted by a mexican and-the photo~
sur?eillance was.condu;ted'as a unilateral operation. Anything
coming ffom thé tap'operatiqn wbuld~have to come back f:om
the station aqd aﬁy direct;ons would then have to go out,—-‘

Mr. Goldsmith. rf am not suggesting that would have been -

direct contact bwtween the two.

Mr. White. Coordinat.ion certainly at the station end.
: - : r

Mr. Goldsmith. So tlie wiretap people would contact somed}

one at the station whose responsibiiity it wouid then be to

contact in some way the photosurveillance people?

Mr. ‘White. . Well, thoy d:Ldn t have to because the w:.retap

stuff, NoOw, that is not -:0 say that maybe a conversation of- 3

interest wasn't flagged f:om time to tine. In thé:main, the

interpretation of what wa: said was the job of the case officer

the photographer.

By and large the camc:ra was pretty much automatic. The
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principal thing they woulc. have to do would be maybe to pick g

procedure for the persons manning the liaison operation if

rthey came across a conversation that was particularly signifi-

~ not. I assume there were means of emergency contact But I

it -
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up more often than usual : £ they were interested in a visit
that was signaled in a telephone call. o _ o ?

Mr. Goldsmith. You i«re saying that there wasn't any

cant, you are saying3thefe was not prbéedure‘for them immed-
iately to contact someone at the station‘to approse the photo-

surveillance people of the: fact that someone of interest mighti

!
' H
be coming?

‘Mr.. White. No, I couldn't say that because that would be|

sajing-more:than I know. I don't know that there was or was

O

never got involved in thai:.

.. Mr. Goldsmith. - Dpia i:he people at the wiretap operation

- even know that there was & photosurveillance operation?

~ Mr. White. Not to tlie best of my knowledge. Not to»the.;
best of my knowledge. Thoy certainly'shouldn't have.

1

1

f

1

]

1

|

. . |
Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know whether at the time of the i
assassination the Mexico ity station had a tape recording of ;
. '_ - . \ . . . ]
Oswald's voice? i
) 1

' Mr. White. At -the t.me of the assassination? i

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.' :

" Mr. White. I do not.

Mr. Goldsmith. You .lon't know one way or the other?

{
]

ﬂﬂi ‘?
—
mv;g:ﬁ
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Mr. White.- I do not. no. I telI/you my problem frankly
is, and is one that I hav: always had a problem with, is

“remembering things in"the sequence that théy "dccurred.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do yuu'know if the station ever had a tap

recording of Oswald's voice?
Mr. White. There wa:s a conversation ‘that was picked up:

-- I don't remember which tap it was now, I guess it was the

joint tap -- which referr:d to Oswald. My recollection is tha#

it was him talking to the Soviets and trying to make an -

!
!

appointment with them. o S i
' a '

Mr. Goldsmith. We w:.11] show you those transcripts lafer |
| on. How long would a tap routinely be retained?

Mr. White. The tape: themselves?

-Mr. Go;dsmith. Yes. -

D=

5 Mr. White. I don't !mow that there was any routine figur

because we were always in need of tapes. There was always a

lot of pressure. Although'these things were voice activated

they were running all the time. The machines were running 24

hours a day. So there wa: always a great deal of need for

tapes.

/

So as soon as they woere judged to be no longer needed the

were erased and put back :nto the center again. I don't know,

N - S

two or three weeks makimum, I would aay. By that time cer-

tainly one wopld_kndw whe:her in most cases the conversations

1

| ' 1
i were needed or the tapes 'vere needed to'bac¢k uip the transcripts.

NperpRrT 0 e

J

®
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Mr. Goldsmith-_ Do y»>u recall everylistening to tape

I
i
..... a"} i n ‘
! 2} recordings of Oswald's voice?
I _

€«

Mr. White. I do not. Did I ever?

Mr. Goldsmith. ‘My. record does not indicate one way or

da
-

3 another.
6 E I would like you now to look at CIA Number 197, the .
7 second perag;aph. |
8 | Mr. ﬁﬁite. Yes sir. This then is tﬁe seccnd call?
-9 Mr. Goldsmith. We w..11l go ever the trasncriﬁt later.on.
10 % -Please'den't,worry about ‘:hat.
xllvl - Mr; ﬁhite."I was juit trying'£0'understend the paragreph
12 . Mr. Goldsmith. The queetion I have with'regard to the
‘ _ 13 | ~second paragraph is does.‘:his suggesfc to you that at the time
1+ | of the assassination the station still had one gaée recording !
15 % of Oswald's voice . .or what they thought to.be Oswald's voice? ' i
. !
16 ’ ‘Mr. White. This one. maybe. - . e
7 E- Mr. Goldsmith. You ;ay_this,one, you ae referriﬁg to .}
13 the com.ler.sa'tion of Septe:-nber 287 ‘
Ag | Mr. White. This whole thing is 28 September, that is. i
20 right. |
21 Mr. Goldsmith. That is right;- I should point out for
' 22 !i your information that was actually the third call- that has bee
.;; 13% attributed to Oswald.
. 24 . Mr. White. I don '_f: <now what eha second "call was.
o 28 ; -Mr. Goldsmith. Ther: were a total of fqurlcalls, at leas

et e s e e s .....-‘._..: ————

ain
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Oswald's voice? In other words, that particular paragraph
~ does not say that all tap:s of Oswald's voice have been erasedp

. All the phone calls with Oswald's voice recorded came in

.still one recording with 0swald's voice on it is your Question?

‘read paragraph 4?2 : ' _ : o '

21
four calls, at least four calls any way. The cuestien I have}
for yoﬁ is in regard to the second paragraph. By the way

that paragraph is phrased does it suggest to you that at the

,time-of‘the'assassination the station still had one tgpe of

between September 27th an«d October 1lst.

Mr. White. At the t:me of the assassination there was

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.

Mr. White. I couldn t get that out of this péragraph. - I
. | ‘ 7
could not get. that out of this paragraph. .I don't know who

wrote that cable.

" Mr. Goldsmith. Ann ;oodpasture.

Mr. White. I was gdLng to say it sounds like Annie

Goodpasture cable. -
I:would&not*get that out of £hat paragraph necessarily.

Mr. Goldsmith. Let 1s look at GIA Number 208. Will you

Mr. White. That is larasoff,. isn't it? o

"Mr. Goldsmith. Yes. Does that suggest to you that after:

the,assassihation Taraséff did a voice comparison?
Mr. White. Not necessarily because he was kind of a
legend in the station beazuse of his =-- he had been listening

to that tap for so.lqu taat he had what officers in the

R
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"for the voices that he hei.rd over those lines, or he heard on

- operation against the Cub:in target; do you know what the scope

. the time ‘it closed. I am not sure about the camera in the

i

, ZER 5 W
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Soviet Branch continﬁally told me was a marvelous gift for

being able:to analyze the voices. He had a fantastic memory

those tapes, I should say It would not su:prise'me at all

that he could say that from memory.

" Mr. Goldsmith. Turn:ng now to the photosurveillance

of the coVerage was in te:ms of time? How many hours per day

were they-taking.pictures of the Cuban target?
Mr. White. .I'dqn't think I ever knew that. I don't‘
think I evér knéw that.
' Mr. Goldsmith. How naﬁy years did you work in Mexico o
City?
.Mr. White. Four. 'The usual practice was to sﬁart coverade

from the time the consulat.e target being covered opened until

Cuban Embassy but in the foviets Embassy that I was more I

familiar with --

Mr. Goldsmith. . Let us talk.about the Cuban first and

Mr. White. I can't «nswer the question. I am not even

sure there was a photc operation against the Cuban Embassy .at

|
i
|
4 ?
then we will get to the Russian one. - ' i
v ) : _ i
1
|
|
: : 1

that time. !

"Mr. Goldsmith. What is your:best recollection when there |

(25"
o3
e
P
e
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R | was a photo operation against the Cubansé1 
—. z ° Mr Whité. ' That is right, there was one, but I can't
3 tell you the hours, I am‘sorfy. |
4 | Mi. Goidsmith. ‘What about'with regara.to the Soviet
5 target? What were-the hOtré of that photg operatioh?
S - Mg.'White.' From the time theif office dpened, which was
7 ‘about 10 o'c;ock-in:the mcrning, until it'élosed. -They '
8 variea their clo;ing times from 2 to 4 in the afternoon.
s - Mr, Goldsmithg'W§S“there?weekehd-co?erage? _ o
10 ; Mr..White. Norﬁally notf
R . Mr. -Gbldsxﬁith. . Why rot?
Iﬁ Mr. White; Because there was nthraffic in and'out'of
. g 13 || "the Embassy. T
R - --Mi. Goldsmith. What was the purpose qf_the phtosurveil- !
: _ i
‘5% lanée operatioh? By that I mean what tafgets were you trying %
a : ' - ‘ A
16%- to obtain pictures of? E
17 - Mr. White. Persons cf operational intefest who would ;

13 visit the Soviet Embassy 1eally, regardless of rationality.

19 - ‘Mr. Goldsmith. 1Is it possible that those individuals v |

!

|

|
_ I
- 20 would visit the Embassy or a weekend? ) - §
’ ; . ) t
S » | v ‘ |
21 _ Mr. White. It is possible that they might have. This ;
decision was made before ny arrival down there.and was based
~a | ‘on a considerable experierce of almost Ebtalfinactivity on
. | 54 i weekends. So any weekend coverage would have been pretty

2c i unempressive I think. Most meetings I think were conducted

PRET 0 4a¢
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with_individual officers, either at their homes'or meeting
places around the city. |

Mr. Golasmith. How —:horough was the coveragé when the
éameré QaS'in operation? |

| Mi. wﬁ;ﬁe. Allowiﬁg fof minbr.outages, as you‘always-
suffer.in those mechanical operations, it,was'p;etty thorough
dﬁring.the working hours.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do y»u recall how long it took for the
photogréph-to arrive at tﬁe station? In.othér words, from
the time'fhe.picture was :aken, how many-days‘wouid it take
for it to arrive at the-s:ationf - ' . .i

7 Mr. White. -Film, I :hink the photographs were processed ;

in the station, I am not sure. I think it was about every

.three days. It depended‘)n,the traffic in £he'Embassy because;
when the film.wés used up then a meeting would be set up. %
Thgre were also normal roitine pickupétypes which I think wér§§
“twice a.wéék, I am not sure. |

Mr. Goldsmith. Did zhey ever édopt'the practice of send-

ing the film to the statis>n at the end of every working day:
to cut down on the delay time?
Mr. White. I can't say for sure but it would not surprise

me after the assassinatioa if that héd been done for a while.

- : : |
Mr. Goldsmith. But sefore the assassination? 5

Mr. White. I don't oelieve so. That could have been

' - _ !
arranged at the behest of either the station chief or the chief
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‘g, of facility section. ,
. . i
r. 2 Mr. Goldsmith. Did —:he Mexico City station ever obtain
3 a photograph of Oswald? ;
. 3 -Mr. White. Through ~hat operation? )

5 Mr. Goldsmith. Throigh any surveillance operation?
3 Mr. White. Not that I know of. i
7 | Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know whether a woman named

x: Charlotte Bustos ever fouid a photograph of Oswald at CIA ]

9t »headquarters? | '
Y : Mr. -White. "I know Ci1arlo-tt-<_a Bustos but I don't know,wha-tI
1 | she .vvﬁé.s'-in. CIA-for.- She ‘vas up there and. I was -in'-:.--Mex-ico.' i
12 .' Mr. ,Goldsmi-th.- | You 1ever hear'd"a{ story after the -aésassi{é
‘ 15 | ‘-nation she'.w‘aa’..iio_o'king for a file a£ headq\_iarte'r.s' and found a

1 bl .

T4 photograph of OSwald that had been taken by the su;véillance

15 | operation in Mexico City?

16 Mr. White. I never aieard that story, no. oo

Mr. Goldsmith. What wopld_ be the procedure for' cqntéct-. i

13 ing.headquar,ters with inf)nnafion? In other words, how is
2 1¢ || information communicated to headquartex;-s? .
20 ~ Mr. White. By cable or by‘dispétch. l
21 Mr. Goidsmif;h. What would be: the criterion deciding !i
. . 22 i wl"xether to send -something by cable or-diséatch? | | i
By - , Mr. Whiate. The normal criterion would be the urgency i
. 24 ll étta'ched to that ipfqmaﬁ ioh, .the perishability of the infor- t
2z l mation, not if.s importance necessarily.- The .périsha.bility :
NY 48331 nocm:agzwzn Page 28 }? @, i’: :" :‘}” “’Q ; ? o ' | 430 '



)

s
16
a7

13

. | = i"x"}. ;’am -
NW 48331 DocId:32277217 Page 29 T ga f" &g ;ﬁ ’ 3 3 ’ z/‘?l ;

s X

was the criterion.

© that was going to happen in the next two or three days YOu did
‘not want to use a medium vhich was going to take a week to get

to Washington.

recognized as anything ex:raordinary at the time it first

o 36

Mr. Goldsmith; " What do you mean by perishability?

Mr. White. If it was something that concerned an event

- Mr, Goldsmith.“'Then you would &nd a cable? . |
Mr. White. Sure.

Mr. Goldsmith. When did the name Lee Harvey Oswald first

come to your attention?

Mr..Whiﬁe; Obviousl during this cable;éxchanée sometimei
but I can't give you a da-e. i.can't relate it to a particula%
date. |

Mr. Goldsmith. WaS'Oéwald's contact at tﬁe Embassies
in Mexicq City.gonsidered-to be important? |

Mr. White. At £he t.me it firéf occurred?

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.

Mr. White. I would have to conclude. that itzwasn't

occurrred.

Mr. Goldsmith. Why do you conclude that? i
Mr. White. Because 1ad it been, it would have been pulled

out and sent to Washingtoa either with a complete;transcrlptlog,“

a complete ekcerpt out of the transcription, or the entire tapé

and transcript would have been sent to Washington by the firsti
' ' ' S

S35

"az
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! h 'available pouch, pro§ably bf special co9ri§Ff.
" L ,_.‘2 | Mr. Goldsmith. - Does the fact that Mexico:City station
3 sent to headquarters a calle repofting Oswald's contact
: suggest that the station gonsidered the contact to be-impdrtan??
5'} | Mr. White. I can't :‘emem—er when th$£ éable was.
4 . Mr. Goldsmith. Let us take a look at that now. i
7 Mr. White. If that i/as before the assassination or after;
- g : Mr. Goldémith; _tet us take a lobk-at'ﬁhat cable now. ‘
9 Mr. White.‘ All right. ‘ ) S '.' : g
10 é Mr. Goldsmith. Plea:se read CIA Number 178.
n % Mr. White. You-a:egusking what is'the significaﬁce of %
12 % the cable? - N | - : S ;
. 13 % ' ﬁr. Goldsmith. Yes. o ' | | E
S E Mr. White. Well, opnrational; that is all. Her is an g
i o i
1S | -American citizen, at leas: a man who appeared to be an America%
lé % ‘citzen, sbéakingwbrbkéﬁﬁiﬁssian andrin cdntédt'with the '2
.'n?l EmbassyT Thig is of operﬂtionallinterest; _This is fhe kind %
13 -of information that we wer: directed among others, to get-back E
:9{. go.Washing£on'beCau§e the:r passgd'htat'kidn'of thihg to the E'
.20 || Bureau. | !
21 ﬁr..Goldsmith. Were contacﬁé’by Americgns with the Sovie%
. 22 . Embassy considered to be 'mmusual? | i
:;; g 132 Mr. White. Well, we were 1963 then; ‘They were considere%
.’ 24 i “wofthy of note, let me pu: it that way.""Of""c’:ouxfs‘,e,. from an - :
'5} : :5.? operation;l point of view we'were looking for any way we Eoul%
= D e :

§aF T

op
.-'.:Jw'. .? ‘ |
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. on cultural matters. No, I would say they were relatively

is a photograph of the peirson mentidhed in paragraph 1 but

. tb:the:person méntichned? i

'ﬁlace. I remember that p::oceeding because we were combing i

I 28

‘'exploit a contact with the Soviet Embassy. ' i
A _ ’ ' ’
Mr. Goldsmith. Were such contacts by Americans frequent?

Mr. White. WNot terr:bly frequent. Not terribly fregeunt
. A . . . . . !

There were members of the American exile colony in Mexico City

who were in kind of reoutine contact with the Soviets, usually

infrequent. That is why -~ o :

Mr. Goldsmith. -- tle cable was. Sent? - 1
i
i

Mr. White. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith.“-I'reaLizéfthat tﬁefcabIe does not say thakt

the cable suggests that this may be a photograph of the person

mentioned in paragraph 1?

Mr. White. Yes.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know hbwtthat«photggraph'was;linke?

‘
-

Mr. White. By date. It was taken.entering the Séviet

Embassy_and leaving on th« same date this conversation. took

through the takes of that day to determine any person who !
loocked like an American mnle,' I believe this was the only one

Mr. Goldsmith. So the first paragraph-indicates there

was a telephdné conversat. .on?
Mr. White. Yes.

. Mr. Goldsmith. And hy virtue of that reference to the
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£elephone conversation yo't would have gone to look for the
photograph on October 1lst”
Mr. White. Yés, - - ' v

Mr. Goldsmith. Did rou at that time look through the

- photograph take from othe:: days, in other words, before and

after Oétober lst?
Mr. White. I didn't I couldn't say.

Mr. Goldsmith. Were you involved at all in looking

for this particular photoqraph?

Mr. White. No. ‘I wis involved in looking at it once:

that had been isolated.

Mr. Goldsmith. You just.said-you ¢ould recall the pro-

..ceeding where there was a searchlfor-this photograph?

Mr. White. Yes, I do remember that and of course later

events made that timé stand out a lot more.

Mr. Goldsmith. Who were_thé people involved in the revie

of the photograph take, t:'ying to find a photograph of Oswald?

Mr. White. Bear in ﬁind this is the date of 8 October.

‘This was perfectly routiﬁe, nothing to get excited about on

‘that day.. Here is an appirent American, fine. Now it becomes

a little bit of an e#erci;e, a little bit of a game to see if
we can match a photograph with that telephone call. That is

all it was.
Mr. Goldémith. I understand.

Mr. White; The person: involved would have been the

i3
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‘there at that time. I dor't think she was there at that time.

‘been it. .' , - o i

-photograph was:selected be:cause on that day .that was the

- what. time the telephone conversation was.. But the time of the

were at the Embassy, esperlally since the conversation dld not

‘ 4 -;. R D VR S 0 Bt R S
B B A N N s’.J Gy
U7 debRe 0

analyst, probably the ana yst of the Soviet Section of which
Herbert Maneli‘s wife was one.
Mr. Goldsmith. Anyorne else?

Mr. White. I can't remember whether Cynthia Houseman was

I don't think she had come: yet. I know she hadn't. Herb

and his wife and one youn¢ male case_officéf. -That.would<have!-

Mr. Goldsmith. Is ii: your testimony that you think this

only individual who could be identified as an American?

Mr. white. Who appeired to be an American. I don't know

telephoné conversation ma: have had something to do with the l
‘eliminating other possible: American éppearing pepole on I
photographs-that'dayr 'I con't remember Qhether phere'weré.

Mr. Goldsmith. The :iming of the conversation wduld not !

>haVe,anything to do reali‘ with the tlme that persons were -

say "I am coming over." : ' o ' |

Mr. White. No, the conve:saﬁion did not say-he was comin?
over,_so.let us sc;atch tha£ qualifi¢;tion; i .
Mr. Goldsmithf- Will you take a look now at_CIA Number E -
177 thch is the'headQua;iers'copy of tHat:Cable? I hve one |

questioﬁ about that document. I am pointing to where someone -
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‘know, I never dealt with ::he Mexico Desk files at headquarters

S0 I don't know how they liroke that down.

script of a conversation —:hat took place on October 1, 1963. :

before the assassination?

‘had time to read this stu’f,

the one which prompted th: cable to be sent to headquarters

‘supporting Oswald's conta:t with the Soviets?

=aiimo=ra

|
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wrote in D: 200-5-41; Do you know what that means?

Mr. White. That is where

‘That is +he file reference.
it was. to be filed.

Mr. Goldsmith. To which type of file does that refer?

Mr. White. That is ihe, subject file, 200-5 but I don't

Mr. Goldsmith. Let us examine some of these transcripts.

o s e s e oy

now. Will you please read CIA Number'l3, which is a trans

"~ Mr. White. Okay;'

Mr. Goldsmith.

-

When was the first time that you saw this

4

transcript, if you have erer seen it before?

I don't know.

Mr._Whiteuiah; I really don't_know.' ,

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you recall if you saw this transcript

g

1

t

Mr. White. I éould 1ave, I could have but not necessarlly
' ' i
{

If I &id it was just part of my routine reading. Some days I |
somedays I didin't. ' ,' :

Mr. Goldsmith. Do y>u know whether this transcript was

Mr. White. That first cable we saw was 1 October?

Mr. Goldsmith. The cable was dated 8 October but |

Yes.

42,




] i d WhL4IL ] 2,
" :l Mr. White. Very liks:ly..
’. | z Mr. Goldsmith. Now, in this cable the tr.anscr‘i.l-:e-r | .
3§ indicates the same person phoned a day or so agé and s§oke' :
i . | 4 in b:o\lcén Russian. Then ‘he person identified .as Oswald says
3 "I'was'here-lasé Saturday at your plﬁce." Do you rédall whether
U 'upon:réview;ﬁg»this franscript and Checkihg the photo produc;’]
7 tién take whether the ind;QiduaISE doing thaﬁ'check went back.
' 8 as far as the preceding Siiturday? . i
9l c;Mr.‘White. I would-havé to assume' that they did. - As I %'
10 ; said, I‘don’t think there waS'ény photo coverage on the week-g
' ’ 1
S l ends. Have you found pho:o0 coverage on weekends? Am I wrodgﬁ

12 about that?
' o430 . - Mr. Goldsmith. 'I'.re.i_lly,_can't answer that. The Committee -

4 rules pfohibit me from di scussing that kind of matter.

(n

Now, will 'you please read CIA Numbers 14 and 15?

18 : Mr. White. Okay. . ngt is the question?
7 . Mrg.Goidsmith; Have you read 15 also?
13§ Mr. White. No.
19 Mr. Goldsmith. That is the transcription. i
.20 Mr. White. Ail right. | | | E
r2 I R Mr. Goldsmith. Have you ever seen that transcript before?
| . . 2l the transcript from the conversation involving Oswald? i
_;; ! E Althcuéh Oswa;d is not idantified by ﬁame it was linked to E
. o Oswald, and the date of it is\ Seétember 283, 19§3._ ‘
a8 g © Mr. white. I very likely have.. o S %
: . |
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Mr. Goldsmith. Do ycu know when this ttanscript was
liﬁkeﬁ to Oswald? =By that I mean do you know if it was linked
' to Oswald prior to the as:assination?
Mr. ﬁhite. I do not know that, no. I wouldn't know ‘it
becausé it wouldn't have lad any ‘significance in thg station -l
befo;e‘the assassination_except perhabé in ap»operational

-context or-counterinﬁelligence context when they were trying

to find out who this guy-vas; u

Mr. Goldsmith. I hate the same question fgr you in regaré
.to two otﬁe:Atranscripts. ‘They appear starting §n CIA Number |
16 through the CIA Number 18. Please read them and my question

is have you seen them befcre and when were the franscripts
linked to Oswald?
Mr. Wh;te. All right. You asked the'same questién?
‘Mr. Goldsmith.. Yes.
Mr; Whité; I don't lnow when that first came to my

-attention. - Undoubtedly aiter the assassmination. I would not

have formally concerned miy'self with this in a routine operation.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know at what point your subordinates

would have Iinked those conversations to" Oswald?

Mr. Goldsmith. In other words, prior to:therassassinatioq

i
_Mr. White. At what point they would have linked? %
or after the assassination?. !

. . ]
: ' _ /oo
Mr. White. They werc very bright people. I assume they :

would have had Oswald at ._.east as one possibility and probably

43¢

s
1
i
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the most likely possibili:y as being the speaker to whom i
i

.
[}8}

Sylvia Duran was referring in. her conversation with the Sovietrm

So, probably before,the.ansassinaﬁion. | | ' : i
. 4 . Mr., Goldsmith. Did :rou have personal knowledge prior to ,
3 the assassination that Osvald had been to bdth'the-Cgban and
£ the Ru%sians Embassies? -
7 Mr. White. I -don't :hink so.. Unless I read this conver-'i
8 sation but; as I s&id, it.would not have registered on me. %
| Mr. Goldsmith. Let ns take a look ‘at CIA Number 183. |
10 ? Would you please read tha: cable?
e i_ Mr. White. Yes sir. ' T : : i
12 b "Mr. Goldsmith. When would Win Scott have pﬁt those
. , 13 marginal notations in?.
14 § Mi. White. B2s he're4d.it probably. . ' , _ 1
5_% - Mr. Goldsmith. Now, turning to the mafginal notation'on
16'; the left where it Says "sic" and undérlines apd points to the ;
‘]% word Henry. Do you know ‘vhy Win Scott would have written‘"sic'
i3 Henfy ngald? |
';9 ' Mr. White. If that is what that is. Is it "sic"? ;
C20 ' '- Mr. Goldsmith. I do not want to influende you onelway Or%
21 another. .We have had tes:imony pfeviogsly th§t that is "sic“.i
. - 2 Mr. White. Then it nay well be. ;
'“; - 13% Mr. Goldsmith. The zerm "sic" is commonly used to point ?
- | _— . T
. : 24 : out that there is a error made. ‘
o ' g ﬁ Mr. White. It-would have had to have been after the ;
, ! ' !
i

T 42
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assassination or after it became apparent that the person we

were all interested in wa: Lee Harvey Oswald. I say that

(&)

because it is perfectly lngiéal to me because Win héd the

da

files right on his. desk e'eryday for the Oswald ihvestigation.

" tn

Mr. Goldsmithi. This is after the assassination?

51 ‘Mr. White. Yes, aftoer the msassination.”  He would have

" been perusing them contin:iously.

‘
_? - Mr. Goldsmith. Now, this paragraph contains a more ° i
9 ‘accurate deécription.-—>1 am pointing to»theifirstvparagraph,=
. 1
10 g'f--‘contains a more accura:e descriptioh-of Oswald,. does it E
1 | not?
2 Mr. White. ' Than wha:?
. BT | Mr. Goldsmith. Than the description contained in .the |
| 14 -cable 8:Octobér from the Aexicp City station”;o headquarters?

Mr. White. Because :hey were not the same guy. This

16 was Oswald and the other juy wasn't. A | .Q

. : ;

17 Mr. Goldsmith. Once this cable was received was the ;

: : S i

13 "station aware that the pe:zson they had réferred to in the £irs%

19 ‘cable was in all likeliho>d not Oswald? | -%

20 ' ‘ Mr.:White; - I think so0. I-would think so. I have to E

' ' |

- 21 repeat again at thls p01nt ln time this guy was nothing ctheré

‘ . 22 : than of reoutlné coun—ermtelliqence J.nterest, you see. ;
.:} ' ak] % Mr. Goldsmith. T understand. Woudl you read paragraph E
. , : i

‘_ o 24 ; | five? |
o ’ g é' - Mr. Whiﬁe. T did. |

| T0OD .fﬁ = w e
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~ TOP SECRET I
. - Mr. Goldsmi;h.' It a#ks fof further information to'be
/‘. : 2 sentl to headquarter’s_, repolting any contact for pos'itivéh
i 3 .identificaﬁion. D§ you'kwa if the Mexico City station ever
; . 4.| sent any additic;na]_. infornation to headquarters on Oswald?
: 5 | For example, did they'ever-ipdicate to headquarters that
6 Oswald haa beeﬁ_to the Cubaﬁ Embassy‘és well as to the Soviet
7 Embassy and that ﬁe wanted a visa? |
sl - Mr. Whitew'vI would ﬂave to assume that they did. I
9 'reélize that “assumef-is . bad word.
10 | | ﬁr. Goldsmitht You‘don't'have personal knowledge one way
n or another? | |
N Mr. White. .No,.prior to the aSsassination.I would not.
_. _ 13 Mr. Goidsmith.?. CIA llumber 181. is the h'eadquartefs copy
14 of the 1/10 cab' le from hcadquarters to Mexico Citf which

15 I 'was just reviewed. T not: in the bottom left hand corner that

16 | Thomas Karamessines was rcleasing officer. Why would someone
7 that high in the oiganiza;ion be the releasing officer on a

18 cable like this?

19, ‘Mr. White. Can I reud'thé first page? .
20 Mr. Goldsmith:. Certuinly.
‘211 " Mr. white. The reason woﬁld have been -- I don't kriow
' . :_';'- 22 | wha.t; the ground rules at ':.he‘ DDO level were at that time bgt
i;; ' 3 | the reason would have.beeﬁ in all likelihood that any cable |
‘ 24 | concerning .the atté_rition e} coverage-'o-f- an American overseas '

N ]
n
J—

-would require the knowledje and approval of the DDP.

N
|
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State and Immigration and so forth.

_Ivcan't-answer that question. That depends.on agreements that

' were valid at the time.between_agenéies, I would have no -

"Oswald .and indiéated that Oswaid had been a defector to the

Soviet Union, to your knovledge did that‘inrany way enhance

'earlier tfanscript?

- TOPSEGRET -

Mr. Goldsmith. What would be the reason for that?
Mr. White. The question of CIA involvement on the
coverage of Americans. Tl.is was a very goosey métter, even

then. As you can see it:sinvolved coordinationwith the FBI and

Mr. Goldsmith. That was'my next question. Why would
this information have beer. passed along to these many agencies
In other words, why was tle dissemination so wide?

- Mr. White. You woulc. have to ask Tomm Karamessines.

knowledge of that.
Mr. Goldsmith.- After the Méxiéomcity station received

the cable from headquafters which gave the background on

the importénces of Oswéid s contact with the Soviet Embassy?
Mr.VWhitef Oh; yes, sure, it did.  The fact that>he had
that kind of background. Su;é, he becéme sﬁmeone of con-
siderable operational intcrest. Again, there wéé hothing
other than operational inwerést.
| Mr. Goldsmith. In a.l likelihood'that’cgble would have |

prompted the people at t-~ station to go back and look at,the|

Mr. White. Yes, I would think so.’

442 |
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‘Mr. Golasmith. And zlso to look for the éhotdgraph?

Mr. White. I.wéuld-think so.

Mr. Goldsmitﬁ.’”Do ycu know whether prior to-the assassi-
nation there was any additional action by the Mekico‘City x0T
station in reference to tte Oswald case? .

Mr. White. Other then analyticai aé;ion.and probébly

reviewing files to determine whethér there was anything else

‘that they might dig out or him and tie to him as a.result of

those phone calls. I am-fot_awére.-- I really couldn't say.

Mr. Goldsmith.

[3

I1f Oswald had been an agent of the KGB,'
would headquarters have nctified you of tﬁat?

Mr. White. If they tad knqwn it they certainly would
héve. You don't hormally expect an agen# of the KGBbto be .
turning up in broad daylicht at the main gatejbf-the Embassy
or telephoning around towr.. |

Mr. Goldsmith}_ If Oswéld had -been an agent of the CIA, -

hypothetically now, would the cable from headquarters have

indicated that tq you?

Mr. White. 'Well, we would like to bope it would have
but it needn't necessarilg have. |

Mr. Goldsmiﬁh. They might have let the Mexico City
station just proceedvto evaluate and analyze the Oswald case
without'givihg them‘thét'information?

Mr. Whiﬁe.‘ That is ulwéys é possibility in the intelli-

gence world. The principal need to know.applies pretty widely

iow e TOP SECRET 445
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—cables-conéerning Cuban_ihvolvement. - The Soviet Section was -

'saying is that anybody who had a piece of the pie was origi-

- it would have gone to Sco:t, who would send the cable to

e et e e am g e

TOP SECRET =

you know. : ; : ' , .

Mr. Goldsmith. Afte: the assassination.what was tﬁe s

scene in Mexico City? .By that I mean what was thé_atmosphere?

~ Mr. White. Crisis;' The effort to run down c;ues'on the

Oswald thing took priorit: - over énything elSe;

_ Mr..Géldsﬁiﬁh.» ﬂbQ nany péople were sending cables back

andlforﬁh between the stat.ion and headquarters?'

Mr. White. Wéll, the: Cuban Sectior was originéting

senéing cabies concerning the Sovief ihVOliement.' Win.Sgo£t
was sending béckf“think" ﬁiéceé. |
Mr.-Goldsﬁith. What is "think" pieces?
. Mr. White.i His own.unalygis of what probably héﬁpened,.
Mr. Goldsmith. Did 'ou ever see any of tho;e think-
piecés? |
Mr. White. I probab.y did. I say thiswﬁaﬁ.happening.

It was typical of the kind of thing that happens. A1l I am

nating traffic on it. Theyiall funneled through Win.
Mr. Goldsmith. The raffic did not go out simulténeduslﬁ;

each section would have originated the cablé and eventually

Washington?

Mr. White. That is :ight. Neither can cne assume that
the cables went out in th: same sequence that the events with

which they dealt occurred.
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 Mr. Goldsmith. I uncerstand. To your knowledge.was
"Mr, Scottlupsét at the fai;ure of the Mexico City station to
obtain a photograph of Osvald during h;s visit~to Mexico
City? |
Mr. White. Win-was ¢ very flegmagic fellow. He oéca-
was upset by something. fure, I,think'wé were.all concerned
that wé didn't hﬁvé aﬁy'specific identifiable phoﬁograph of
Oswéld. I'Cahnot'recall the specific reaction at the_time,
but I am pretty sure that it would have héd to do withlqur
inability to keep the camc:ra goiné-éﬁ hours a day, seven days
a week. |

- Mr. Goldsmith.;mép you recall if, the coverage was modi-
fied after the asgassinatﬁon? '
Mr{ ﬁhite. I don't :ecallrthat it was but it probably
was, for a while anyway. In fact.it.could h$ve Been even
‘before, I-dop't know, as 1 result of thiSAﬁashingtpn cable
ﬁhat éhowed.Washington wa; concerned.
It seems to me that :be'photographic circumstances were

rather bad. There was on: guy énd his wife who manned thét

‘camera. They were in a little confined space. I can't

remember whether they had kids or not, a child. But there isl
‘a question, it was partially a question of pressure on them, i

too.
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18 cript that Oswald visited the Embassies a .total of .at least

(5]

I

i Mr. Goldsmith. .We c>uld establish by reviewing the trans;
i - )

l

|

]

four times and possibly as many as ‘six times. In fact the IGR
_ . ) i states he may have visitel as many as six times.

- Mr. White. What is [GR?

! Mr. Goldsmith. Insp:ctor General's Report. Do you'
¢ .think ‘that it is unusual chat Oswald having made sik visits }

to the Embassy would still manage to avoid belng photographed‘>

| _

i . In other words,,the Statio>n went 0 for 6 onHOSwald,

i ; Mr. White. Yoﬁ'say that the transcript indicates that he
visited the Embassy as maly as six times?

Mr. Goldsmith. . We :an go over the transcript piece by

. ) “ 1 piece and you would see tiat if you make  the appropriate infer-

7 . o : ’ . /J .
' ences he went to the Embassy five times. iFor:example, the con

- versation on September 27 between Oswald at the Cuban Embassy

and the Soviet Embassy, hz2 says -~ he is clearly at the Soviet

Embassy and he 1nd1cates "I was there," he clearLy at the Cuban

Embassy says "I was there," at the Soviet Embassy earller.

—
o

o

'That is two days.

T he next day,:the 28th, he is calling again from one

Embassy to another and he says “If&ill be right 6ver. I was

[ 8
—_—

|
l
I
|
t
|
' ' !
there earlier and I am ccming back again." There is three thes.
' : l

We have five times in twc days. Mylrecollection is that the

]
~

Inspector General's report indicates he was there six times

]
in
LEFE

{

although.I don't know whét basis they had for saying that. In

. K !
.
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'any event if he was there five or six times -- my question

dering in light of the fa:t he went there five or six times

'ryes, it would seem to be :nost unlikely that he could go there

‘Saturday. One of.the oth:r visits would havé been late in the

" one on=Friday, you can't :ell by looking at the transcript

ST AP L
¢ iyﬂ gf}ayuif&?j

42
is not directed toward criticism of the Agency -- I am won-

that it is likely that a dhotograph was taken of him.

Mr. White. I think :he answer to your first question is
4
five or six times and escipe being photographed if he did it

during normal hours. 1Is :here anything in the transcript that|

would indicate that all tiese visits were during normal working

: !
hours?

. Mr. Goldsmith. - Thre: of the visits wluld have béen on a

afternoon,. Friday afterncon, -about. four o'clock. The earlier

what time he had been thec:e.
~-Mr. White. Then we :ould po$sibly eliminate four of thosg
visits,-three on Saturdayiand the one at four o'clock if the

Consulate was closed. I 10 longer remember what hours the

Conéulatefkept. I do rem:mber that we were always in light
mood saying how great it vould be to work for the Soviet

Embassy because they only seem to work about two hours a day. .

we ‘'should have gotten him and didn't. I just don't know.
Mr. Goldsmith. Let 1is take a look at CIA No. 197.

|
|
i
!
: : |
So that would have 1l:ft only once or maybe twice when |
]
|
|
, _ |
The reason for showing yoi this at this time is that this i

{

|

™

v oo TOP SEGRET 49
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reports Oswald's contact of 28 September, 1963. .Is that

_correct?

Mr. White. Yes. And this is 23 November, This had

previouslf-been‘sent, had it not?‘

Mr. Goldsmith. No. This was the first time that that
was being sent.

Mr. White. Really?

Mr. GCidsmith. To huadquar;ers.

'Mr. White. What was the date of that last sable from

”headquarters-that said send. everything?

. Mr. Goldsmith. - That was dated October 10 br.ll.

Mr. White. It wasn': until the 23rd that this thing came?

Mr. Goldsmith. That is right.
Mr.:White;, Wow. I um sorry, your'quesfion was?
_Mr{ Goldsmith. My only question was this cable reports

the contact of September 8, 1963. Is that correct?

Mr. White. 'Yes. Th.s is the one you asked me about befaq

with respect to paragraph 2?

MrQ'Goldsmith. That is right.

>

In paragraph 2 1t ma.:es reference to Oswald's October 1s

\

contact, is that correct?

Mr, White., Yes,

Mr._Goldemith. Let 1s turn to CIA No. 202, which is a

cable. Would you read pacagraph 6 of that cable.

Mr, White. Do you mind if I read the rest in order to

o TOP SECRET 4@
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|
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' Cuban embassies no other

time-consuming affair.

' higher priority stuff.

- September 27 contact.
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44 i
get'it'in context?
Mr. Goldsmith. Sure.
Mr. White.j Okay.
Mr. Goldsmith. faraqraph 6 indicates 'bther than infor—

mation already sent re Oswvald's connection with Soviet and

.nformation available.” My question |

is, it seems that the onl information sent so far was on the

September 28 contact and ‘:he October 1 contact, and there were

two conﬁacts on September 27. Do ypu>know why headquarters

wasn't told about those o:her contacts at that time?

‘Mr. White. . No, I don't. Somebody must have 'simply

overlooked them. I tell :‘ou the volume of paper that was bein?

handled by a small pumber of people just boggles the mind.

Win was a very fast reade:: and a couple of other people were.

Bur the processing of all this detailed paper was a terrible

I can only explain it that it must have

gotten lost in the furor of processlng‘what was deemed to be

'later that during this corbing of all avallable materlals that

I

| i

I was going to say did it not emerge !
|

|

|

they overlooked.those two days?

Mr. Goldsmith. Late: on headquarters was apprlsed of the |

Whce sent out this cable?

Mr. White. Herb Mancll and it was released by Win Scott.

Mr. Goldsmith. Who is the authenticating officer? ;
- : i

Mr. White. That is (HG. That is Manell. %

[

449
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'Mr. Goldsmith. What'ié'above-Manell? ;

45

S

Mr. White. Those ar: the'initials GHG. It is G. H.

Gestetner. The same as G.H.G. here. But that Rybat is a

. . ;
Ja

sensitive indicator. It '/as not at all unusual in cases

(%]

that were regarded as seniitive that the originating officer

s would send. them just to tie Station Chief for release. ;
T ' Mr. Goldsmith. Pleas: look at CIA No. 225. |
‘ . : . _ ‘
kN Mr. White. Okay. | |
9 i : l.Mr. Goldsmith.-'_ Did ‘rou write that cable? '
ig % " Mr,. White. I had to, I am sure.l
il 1 ‘Mr. Goldsmith. My qlestlon is, that cable indicates that
12, 'Oswaldis only known conta:t was the 9-28 contact thh the Cuban -
. B Embassy"? |
e P4 ! Mr. White. Yes. !
: , oo
18 % Mr. Goldsmith. At tle‘time.you sent that cable were youl
| : : _
16 % aware that Oswald had aisn]visited-the Soviet Embassy? i
i7 E Mr. White. I was noz. I clearly was not aware. I doh'ﬁ
'13._ even know why I wrote tha te how I got lnto the business of

1g .writingv the ca.ble. What lay was the 23rd of November?

i Mr. Goldsmith. It was a Saturday.
21 ' Mr. white. That may be why;.

. . m:ai° . Mr. Goldsmith. What do you mean, that may be why?

i i | A
f Mr. White. There was an outstanding requirement on '
{

. .24 ‘ photos _l.éf.t over from the day before and somebody wasn't in

2¢ i from the Soviet Section t> bouncde it off of.
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?gl' Mr. Goldsmith. Are Veu.seying on that day you would |
- '2-i have checked with anyone —:hat was available and perhaps the
3 % Soviet peoﬁ;e Qexe not around?
2 ; Mr. White.v_That is vhat I am saying.
5 % Mr. Goldsmith.  Wouldn't yoﬁ think on. the 23rd of Novem-
| ' ' .
é % ber, the date after the P:es;dent had been kiiledp everyone in!
? ? the'Sﬁation would have be:n around?
5 % '.Mr; White;' Yee. It really doesn't make sense. As I
9 i recall it was about noon, Mexico time, was it noﬁ? ‘ _ 5
10.% ' Mr. Goldsmith. When what?
ﬁ | Mr. White. When he 'vas killed. What time of'tﬂe day?
'12 ! I remember I was in the:ciar === |
: . o .T‘.’. ‘ Mr. Goldsmith. He wis killed at approximately 12:30 !
1;.5 central standard time. I don't Xnow how that relatee to Mexic%n
- % time. |
18 % '~ Mr. White. I think ve were an hou; off.
17 i Mr. Goldsmith. ‘This cable was sent the day'after the
3 assassination.
9 - .~ Mr. “White. The 25rd of November? 1
' ..20 o Mr._Goldsﬁith. Yes. !
E - iT _ Mr. White. In other words, why didn*t I know-what the E
| L a9 | Station'knew before this is what you are asking?’ %
. , " Mr. Goldsmith. Right. |
_ 2;-% ‘Mr. White. I can't 2xplain it;- I can't explain it excep%
. 2;, :' either I had not seen all the treffic -= I assume I should :
- |
i
I
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' Did *it contact sources o- assets to f£ind out what Oswald's

’ . i i ' . .
iky 48331 DocId:32277217 Page 50

PO MLGHLE .
have before Itwrote,this-

Mr. Goldsmith.  Aftef the asséssination-did the Mexico
City.Statioh.conduct an.iuvestigation into Osﬁald's activitiesi

while he was 'in Mexico?

Mr. White. Yes, we 1ad a continﬁously ongoing search of

files and all possible soirces that we thought would contri-

Mr, Géldsmith- WhQ'vas'connected with the investigation

in Mexico City, thefFBI o.: the CIA?

Mr. White. I had no knowledge of what the FBI was doing,
only what the Station was doing.

Mr. Goldsmith. Did. :he Station contact its sources?

visits with the Embassy miy have been .about?

Mr. White. We certainly contacted any sources that we
thought would have anythiig to contribute. The fudny thing

about this cable is that :here are no signatures on it. I

don't understand why it does not have any signatures on it.

Mr. Goldsmith. Does the cable ndrmally have signatures

on it?
Mr. White. Sure. I see, this was the headquarter's
cdpy.

Mr. Goldsmith. Ther: is nothing unusual about the cable

itsglf?

' Mr. White. No..

P SECRET e
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~.Did you interview her?

" Section at that time.

_ interviewed.

tion would have been sent to the Station?
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Mr. Goldsmith. When did you first reélize that Oswald
had been to both embassies? Do you recall?
Mif White. No, I do not. It must have been soon after %

this though.

~ Mr, Goldsmith. Did the CIA investigate Sylvia Duran

after the assassination? _ i
Mr. White. What' do you mean by investigate Sulvia Duran?

Mr. Goldsmith. Did you talk to any of her associates?

i
. |
E . {
Mr. White. I can't 1emember who was in charge of the Cub#n
: ' !

Mr. Goldsmith. Dave Philipps.
‘Mr. White. It would have been someone in his shop who

would have done it ifrit l.ad been done. I believé she was

- Mr. Goldsmith. At one point the CIA headquarters cabled

thestation. and indicated that headquarters did not want to hav

W

Duran arrested by the Mex:.can. Do you know why that instruc-

' Mr. White. No, offhind I couldn't say.
Mr. Goldsmith. Do you have-any reason to believe that

Oswald may have been a KGli agent?

Mr. White. I have no reason tovbelieve.v You can always

speculate. I don't beliee so. If he was he was a very poor

one the way he handled hinself.
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Mr, Goldsmith; Do y»u have reason to believe he worked

in some.capacity for the CIA?

Y
~

3 Mr. White. I have n& reasqﬁ to beliéve £hat.
. "7 . Mr. Goldsm-ith'..- Do you know what the term CI/SIG-stands
| 3 for?.

& i Mr. White. . Special dnté;ligence.
: % | Mr. Goldsmith.: Qf.the Counterinteliigence'-?- '

x % . Mr. White., =--- staf:, |
3 % Mr. Goldsmlth What was thé work of the CI/SIG unit?

!

Mr, White. I don't i:now. They had a couple 6f-speciél‘
1 units. One of them dealt with very .sensitive opérations. T he
i2 CI Staff was strictly a paper-pushing out-it. They had one or

. : i3 | - two branches or groups. iIG was one which did engage in actual

- - physical contact 6perations, agent operafions.

Mr, Goldsmith. Would it have been unusual for CI/SIG

14 to have'been.tﬁe grou§ thit opened up Oswald's 201 file?

7 Mr. White. Initially?

13, | Mr. Goldsmith. Yes .- |

il M;;'Whiteﬁ I can't .answer that. I don't know what was |
.29 % usual or unusual for them. Thé.CI Staff was a ﬁighly unusual !
. outfit.

Mr. Goldsmith. Would it have been standard cIa procedure|

for an Agency employee to have interviewed or debrlefed

Oswald upon his return from the Soviet Union to the United

States?
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1 Mr. White. It depends on what was known about him at

the.timé. If he were a sccurity suspect it would have been

()

unusual. The Bureau wou.d have done it at our behest. The

Bureau would have done it routinely anyway. But if he were a |

routine visitor to the Soriet Union we might have done it through

awn

; I our Overt Division. -

~

Mr. Goldsmith. That is the distinction you would draw. |
| T
3_§;If Oswald had been a secu::ity suspect of some kind it would

20020 (202) S5u-2305

have been the Bureau's job. If he were a visitor or a business-

i i man, then CIA may have done it? ’ ' !

n.c,

'Mr. White. Yes, but through one of its overt domestic i

HALHTHGTOH

contacts.
Mr, Goldsmith. What is a 201 file?

Mr. White. A 201 file is a biographic file that contains

1: ' information about jone pe.:son.

RUEGRTERS BUTLDTHG,

R Mr. Goldsmith. Woull a 201 file indicate whether or not i
%--ifé-a-person was an agent, asset, source of the CIA? E
% !s% o Mr. White. fes, mos : likeiy, But there.were other kindsg
g ‘?%_of 201-files. fhe 201 file would not neceséarily deal only- %
E i ; with people who were agen:s. E
e 73? Mr. Goldsmith. What other kinds.would there be? i
. i’qa'< a2 Mr..Wll'u.vte. Anyone 01, whom -- let us say we pgd li_aison |
:2% with a German police formition. We would .have 201 files é
. | = ' on the principal qfficers-with whom we dealt. All the infor-

; mation about that individial would go into that 201 file.

'
i
i
i

, ' ’ | ALBERSO ! RZPCRTING CSMPANY. INC. ' 44f;57:
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!E} | ﬂr.vGoldsmith. Are you saying then that the mere fact g
- [ ' '
. z that a 201 file exists doss not necessarily mean that the peij-
3 % "son for whom the file has been t;ken'§ut was an asset, agenFl
! pr-soﬁrée of the Agency? |
3 i Mr. White. Yes, that is what I am sajing;
| _
s g' Mr. Goldsmith. Would a 201 file be opéned on someone if
7 é he were pgrceivéd as a cocunt g:intelligenée-threat?
: %; - Mr. White. It could_be; ' : i
7 i Mr, Goldsmith. If in factjsomeoné were'an-agent for the
|
"0 1 CIA vould that automatically be noted’ in the 201 file?
1]7é . Mr. White. Not necessariiy. Aéﬁually it would be in
_‘2 % the 201 file; in tthe éase of an agent wouldrbe a sqrt.of bare
. . h i3 ; _bidgi‘aphi’c data. All operations aata would be 'in"‘_the i‘opefﬁ-
o s g tions file.
BECE B Mr. Goldsmith. It is possible that the 201 file would
i$ 1 indicate the Agenéy relationship but it is also possible that
Wfl it would not? |
i3 !_ ~ Mr. White. Yes.‘ It would be:kind of hafd if a m an wer
‘9_ an agent for there not tc¢ be some hint in there that he was,
20 i It might not have s’pecj.f:' cs. A 201 file wasreally am_fil,e
i]é deSiéned torenable Agency namechéck procedures to be conducteq
’ 5 22 and be -accurate but_ﬁot 1 ecessarily féveél ‘to unauthorized | i
:L,; | 73% V-members,of the Agency the t thére was an operétional relation—g
. | Y " ship with 'that‘ person. Im I méking the distinéﬁ;or; clear?
P 23 5 Mr. Goldsmith. Yes, I understand.
F' = .,
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If you wanted to fini out what operations that:.a par-'

Lg

~

o

— . 1 ticular agent had beéen insolved in how would you go about get-

ting that information?

[ ]

Mr. White. The agen: has a cryptonym. The cryptonyms

da

in a case file would ke k:cken down into four parts. The

5 first part of which is th: biographié-informatioh. Tha£ would".
.+ be the 201. The second part would_be‘thé administrative .

3 % 'information. The third part would be operations and the %
9_; . fourth Par£ would 5e_prod1ct;on. In parf>three there would_ %

1; %"Ordinarily.be.a.mdnthly progress reéort or at Least a qu&rterl&
0 ! .p;dgress regort on. that o;eratioﬁ wduldnbe_summarized in thatq

9 Mr. Goldsmith. For zach agent there would be an opera-

tional file you could tura to?

i Mr. White. _That is rigﬂt.

}_ ! : Mr, Goldsmith. You would not have to know the name of |
‘; every operation that the agent was involved in in advance and
1;31' go to that pafticular operatkoﬁs file? You could just go to
/ .
. ‘the operations file for that’' particular agent and it would
'9§ list the information.
;0 Mr, White.' It;shouid list all the cryptonyms and all‘thq
:1 operations he was involved in. |
4 ’ ’ ' . :
Mr. Goldsmith. Are you certain of that, S !

(
()
[ )

‘Mr. White. I am certain that is the way it was meant to !

be. I am certain it was not always done that way.

Mr. Goldsmith. As ¢ matter of routine procedure that is

RET 4o

=
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-

the way it is done?
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. sidered recruiting Oswald:

~.with Agency‘personnel while he was in the Soviet Union?

inspections of Stations and so forth and I am sure I have been|
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Mr. White., Or was dcne.

‘Mr. Goldsmith. You }éft in 19762

Mr..Whité. I left ojerations in '70. |

Mr.  Goldsmith. What did you do between '70 énd '76?2

Mr. White. I was in training and I was head of the Anti-

|

terrorist Group.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do ycu know whether the Agency ever con-

Mr. White. ©No, I certain do not.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do ycu know whether Oswald had any contact

Mr. White. 'i do not know that either.

Mr. Goldsmith. Were you ever interviewed by anyone from .

the Inspector General's oifice concerning the surveillance ,
. |

operations in Mexico City"

Mr. White. When?

Mr. Goldsmith. Dur:.ng 1963.  Let mé rephrase the ques-

tion. Were you ever inte::'viewed by anyone from the Inspector

General's office concerning the surveillance operations in
Mexico City during the tine that Oswald was there?

Mr. White. ©Not to the best of my recollection.

Mr., Goldsmith. Have you ever been interviewed by the

Inspector General's Offic: in -regard to any matter?

. Mr, White. Oh, yes. Sure, they used to méké‘routine_
. . N . : ,
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_ ]? Mr. Goldsmith. If thiey had asked you questions about
/. ‘ 2 { Oswald in Mexico City wou.d you have remembered thaf?
3 % _ Mr. White. Gee, I don't know. That is a kind of funny
: : question. If they asked.né questidns_woula I remember?
3 i Mr. Goldsmith. The re-son I ask is th;t_your answer to
f : , .
6 | my question;was "no, not o0 the best of my recollection." I
: guess I am looking for a nore definite answer.
i . .
5 ; Mr. White. 'I would .ike to be able to give it to you.
9 %__If they did interview me ..t must be a matter of recoré. I
70,5 would rather séy‘I‘canFt remember ‘than make alstab at-it.and :
1 give you a wrong answer bicause your work muét be difficult’
12 enough without frying\to qetfpeopie to back up -on sﬁatements
. .__!3 : they _have .already ma;le "w:ll, i£ says here J.n the record."
| i % Mr. Gdldsmith. Did ~sou ever know a CIA.officer-hamed
1§ é Maurice Bishop? | |
& % Mr. White. Is that 1is real name?
7| Mr. Goldsmith. I do1't know.
i3 _ Mr. White. I don't ;hink-_I ever knew anyone under
'3 tbat_name.
20 k Mr. Goldsmith.- Do y»>u:know whetherAbave_Philipés ever
2] used that as an operationail alias?
| . 22 II | Mr, W-hi.'ce.. I don't tnow if he e\.rer did or not.
::; TB'E . Mr, Goldsmith. Did ol ever us; any operatlonal alxases’
' e , Mr White. Yes.
| .
'1: 23 ﬁ , Mr. Goldsmith. How nany would you use?
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Mr. White. As few a3 possible because you can trip
‘ —‘ ; yourself pr that way very easily;
ng Mr. Goldgmith. It would be very unusual for a case offic;r
. : ': over a period of years le: us say to have used hundreds of
| operatioﬁal aliases? | i
Mr., White. Hundreds?> I would term it most unusual.
"Mr. Goldsmith. For :he reason you stated, it would be
tough to remember which o01e yoﬁ used with whom?
Mr, White.:.."Exacétly.

Mr, Goldsmith. What is your opinion as to the manner

. in which the Agency handl:d. the Oswald case prior to the
assassinatiop? I
Mr. White. Prior to the assassination?

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes,

Mr. White, From wha: I knew about it I would say they
handled it in about the way that was to be expected, gave it
about the degree of impor:ance that it merited.

Mr. Goldsmith. Did i1eadquarters ever criticize the
Agency'for not having a piotograph of Oswald?

Mr. White. The StatioA2"

Mr, Goldsmith. Yes. C ;
. R i - Mr. White. They may have. That fealiy would have been
" e ?H tﬁe spilt milk department wouldn't it? So it would not have

] . . I
. i+ 1 made much sense to use th: communications chanrel for that. ;

;;,i I would have expected, if it were a criticism, if it did come

..2?; 40;[)
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| as a criticism, to come mcre in a personal letter to Win or

56

during one of his visits to Washington,

(3]

Mr., Goldsmith. Woulc. he have told you about that?

E S

Mr. White. He might have. He might not have. He was

3 a strange guy.

3 Mr. Goldsmith. Do you recall one way or another whether !

3 i headqaurters ever dia cri;icize the‘StatiénZJ 5

i : x - :

3 % Mr, White. I don't -emember any criticism for that. . :

? E Mr. Géldsmith. What is yoﬁr bpinion of ﬁhe'manner in- §

9 g- which ﬁhe'station conduct2d itself aftér the assassination? E
- : Mr. White. Everybody.wés fla£ out, .I tell ylu:that;.doing

—
r

whatever it was he was doing to take care of his part of the g
i

.. affair. ‘Whatever role hai been aSsigned him to play, every-

. i
[

'_fJ'; body was doing it without any regard to hours of. work or
: i
; [
'}SE anything else. That went on for a number of weeks. The
\-lg - . - ’ |
L9 recollection that I retain is one of continuously grinding out

~the same material over ard over again saying it in different

13 ‘ways. I can honestly sa:' that I have never, since le#ving-thﬁ
'9 ngico City Station, rer«ad any of those'filgs until this mat?:i;

20 | I have seen today. T

2l | .A lot of stuff has Heen superimposed on my memory of tho%e
. 2 : eventg. The principal fif:t that'concerned me was that, yes-,-'é

:-f 13 ; we did get transcripts of Oswald's feiephone calls and, n&, g.

| | . 4

. - | ‘we did npt isolate a photOgraph of him and that was a damn . :
as i 'shaﬁe; but I personally can't fault anybody %n the Station g
, : i

i s e |OP SECRET %1



-

- EEiEy 3 B g -
" Cod g :n;iﬁﬁg;,s!

i : : o _ e , ' 57
| %] for what he did.or qidﬁ't do with respect.to that investi;
) 2. gation.
3; Mr. Goldsmith. .ﬁid {ou'or anyone else at tﬁe Station.
. : 'have knowledge of the CIA's anti-Castro assassination plots?
3 ‘Mr. White; No. I can,éhly spéak for myself. I donft
‘6§; know. what knowledge 6tﬁerlpe0ple had., It was:not discussed
7& with me. . o | ..', i
8 . Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. White, I would like to thankiyou
‘?E very much for being hefe‘today.'vfou ha—é been very patiént.
it , .
}OE] .You have been generous with your time. Customarily the com- .
']%, ;mitteé_gi?es the witness whéfappears béfofe us at a hearing
‘2% ‘the opportunity to make & statement. Although this is not
‘ L 13 i a hearing if you would like to make a statement at this t‘iﬁxe,
4 | - feel free. - | |
. _ i
15 .- . .Mr. white. I don't have any .statement I wquld 1iké to
_iég make.on the record. :Let mé say that I'apologiig for my faultﬁ
-1 - memory. I wish iﬁ-weren’t.that way but it always has been. !
13 It must be frustréting fcr you.. Pérhaps'I ém'not the.first bld
‘9 | memory you have encountered. . . : - : |
204 . Mr. Goldsmith. Thark you. Let me state the entire record
?1 ..of this deposifion wili le transcribéd. You will be given an
' 3 2 ; opportunity to review it, will be asked to sign it and to |
'i;: ' 73% verify it;‘ The. court reporter will be requestédfto certify |
.' 5 g that the tfanscript is a con-lpl:ll.ete‘, accurate al.nd.true record
':} 23 ; of all the'testimony‘giv“n.

E ,Mr.'White. So you vill want me down here again?

m, . T@?S GRET - Hee
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I would want to put it on the record.

. You will have an opportun:ty to correct. However, if upon
reviewing the deposition :'ou would like to make an additional -

- statement I would certainly. give you that opportuaity. -

‘transcript. is completed?

-was concluded.

o TOPSEGRET 45
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Mr. Goldsmitb. Yes, simply to read through the testi—
mony . 'We will do wha@evey.we'can to-accomm¢d§te'y§u ;ﬁ terms ¢
your -time constrainté.

Mr. White. ALl right.

~

Mr, Gdldsmith. You ¢ould waive that if you want to but

J

Mr. White. I won't l.ave any chance to amend anything? i
: !

Mr. Goldsmith. You won't have an opportunity to amend.. P

Mr, White. It might not be a bad idea. 1Inevitably I am

;gging_;o'be thinking now-iabout what we have been taiking about:.

It is possible that there might be some more-light'along the

line,

Mr. Goldsmith. Why «don't you get in touch with us when the

Mr, White. All righ:,

(Whereupon, at 12:30 p.m. the taking of the depositionu



| {18 NPl N
a1 j ‘J;’.ﬁ ’;z% A :éL ﬁ "~ 2
% 2 da U .uag.m i 59 ;
!
— ) ] I have read the foregoing pages
i ' ‘ _
5 § 1 through 58, inclusive, which

~contain a correct transcript of

i i
s : the ‘answers made by me to- the
) i questions  therein recorded.
i : ‘ . Signature is subject to !
i corrections. :
I , .,
5 . (Deponent's signature |
HYRE : ’ . =
I

- S . , Notary Public in and for thé
. ﬁ -District of Columbia, .do hereby certify that I.am notarizing
12 i . ' -
’ ! and witnessing signature ’‘or the Deposition of Mr. Alan B. | -
o ©7 I "wnite<on this day of - .
. i o !
i 15 |
4 oL U . S . Notary Public in and for the
j _ District of Columbia
17 ' o ‘
!
13
16 1
- |
| i
29
2)

N '

L 2

. -

®
- i
i

1

1

)

) -
¢ ;
b
i !
- e | . _ . i
25 » ;
e it . 1
] H
. . : : !
¢ : !
i i

T

PRy

NW 48331 DocIﬁ':;b2?121';* Page 62 ? ﬁ ? S E g E



is ends-

)

10

L

‘the witness whose testimoiy appears in the foregoing deposition

.-deposition. is a-frue reco::d of the testimony given by said

. deposition was taken; and further that I am not a relative or

ﬂ.emplBYeévbf-any attorney'ir counsel employed by the parties

i ' 1
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CERTIFICAT:! OF NOTARY PUBLIC

[

I, Alfred Joseph LaFrance, the officer before whom
the foregoing deposition vas taken, do hereby certify that
was duly sworn by me;'tha: the testimony of said witness was
taken by me in shorthand ‘:o the best of my ability and there-

i

after reduced to typewrit.ng under my direction, thaﬁ said

witness; that I am neithe: counsel for, related to, nor

employed by any of the pacties to the action in'which this

;hgrétof'hor'financially or otherwise interested in the out-
come of the action.

I

Notary Public in and for
the District of Columbia

My Commission expires Nov:amber 14, 1980.




